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	Tuesday, 19 March 2019

	


Dear Parent/Carer

Ref: - SUMMER 2019 EXAMINATIONS
The information attached includes the GCSE/Functional Skills examinations for which your child is entered in summer 2019. This does not include Maths Functional Skills as this is an on-demand service that will only require entries being submitted two weeks before the exam is due to take place. You will be notified about this separately. This letter includes a Parent/Carer handbook to give both you, as a parent, and your son/daughter/child in your care helpful information about the examination process, including examination regulations.  Please discuss these with your child, complete and sign the Exam Entry Acknowledgement slip available from the office, and ensure it is returned to your child’s Form Tutor, or Exams Office directly by Monday 6th May 2019.

Ensure all personal details are checked on their individual exam timetable, i.e spelling of legal forename and surname (this is how it will appear on certificates) and date of birth.  Also check that all subjects appear on the timetable for which your child is expecting to be entered.  If anything is incorrect, please contact the Exams Office immediately.
Students are expected to attend all the examinations for which they are entered.  If your child is unable to attend due to circumstances outside your control e.g. illness, please inform the Attendance Office AND the Exams Office as soon as possible, or at the latest, on the day of the exam.  If medical or appropriate evidence is provided within 5 days of the exam, it may still be possible for the exam boards to award a grade, if the 50% minimum requirements have been met. However, in most cases, if absent, a grade cannot be awarded.  Students who do not attend without supporting appropriate evidence will obtain ‘No Result’ and may be expected to pay the cost of the entry fee, usually about £30 per subject, dependent upon the examination board.

Students are expected to bring their own equipment required for every exam, and they are expected to arrive on time at the correct venue. Please note school do keep spare equipment.  Only black pens can be used for exams.  Students should arrive at the exam venue by 8.30am for morning exams and by 12.30pm for afternoon exams.  If exams are due to finish at, or continue beyond 2.15pm Monday to Thursday or 2.00 pm on Friday, the student must make alternative arrangements for transport home, as the school taxis cannot be held.  Students will not be allowed to leave the exam until the full time duration has lapsed.  As these are public exams, start times or sessions cannot be changed to suit the school or individual students.
National results day this year is Thursday 22nd August 2019. The Oswaldtwistle School will open from 10 am until 12.30 pm on this date for students to come in and collect their result slips. Certificates usually tend to arrive in school around the end of October. You will be notified when these do arrive for your son/daughter/child in your care to collect. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any queries about anything.

Yours sincerely
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Miss A Hardie

Examinations Officer
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Ms A Kyle

Headteacher

Oswaldtwistle School, Union Road, Oswaldtwistle, Accrington. BB5 3DA

https://www.oswaldtwistle.org/

